# St Cyrus Village Hall

### Users Newsletter

Summer 2003

### Newsletter raises profile of Hall

Welcome to our new St Cyrus Public Hall Newsletter. We hope that it will provide information on upcoming events both within the hall and the community.

Following the recent renovations of the hall, thanks to a grant from the Community Fund, we hope that the hall will continue to be a focal point in the village and in raising its profile will reach maximum usage to benefit the community and the user groups. In doing so we hope to keep charges to a minimum as well as ensuring the ongoing maintenance of the hall.

We aim to issue our Newsletter quarterly and if you have any suggestions or would like to contribute to the Newsletter please contact a member of the committee or leave any item for the committee's attention at the hall.

Thanks to all who have taken the time to contribute to this issue.

Elizabeth Tuck, Chairperson

### St Cyrus Flower Show

This year the Flower Show will be held in the Village Hall on Saturday 16<sup>th</sup> August. Schedules stating Rules of Entry and Section Details cost £1.00 and allow free entry into the Hall on Show Day.

Sections include: Vegetables, Cut Flowers, Fruit, Pot Plants, Floral Art, Industrial/Crafts, Baking and Preserves. There is a section for School Children showing work undertaken at St Cyrus Primary School and also a Junior Section for anyone under the age of 16 to show their skills in Art, Craft, Plants, A Picture produced on a Computer and Baking.

Schedules are available from members of the Committee or Secretary Mrs Aileen Mottram Tel 01674 850388

## St Cyrus Pre-School Playgroup



At Playgroup this month (June), we are having a study of small animals after our

Rising 5's trip to the Montrose Basin.

Our Rising 5's are visiting the School and we will be

having our annual sports day/fun day at the park. We are hoping to have a visit from the

Firemen after visits from the Policeman, Dental Nurse, Nurse and Lollipop Man.

#### Playgroup sessions -

Rising 3's Monday 9:30 - 10:30am Playgroup Tues, Wed, Thurs 9:30 - 12:00pm

After summer -

Playgroup Monday 10:45 - 1:15pm

### Women's Rural Institute

The WRI members meet at 7.30pm in the Village Hall, on the first Monday of each month from September - May when the Annual General Meeting is held. Monthly meetings cover a wide range of topics and there is an opportunity to take part in competitions and meet members from other WRI groups.

Visitors are welcome to attend any of the meetings- Visitor Fee £1.00

Annual Membership Fee is £5.00

Refreshments are served at each meeting at a cost of 50p

For further details contact Mrs Moyra Brown Tel 01561 377584.

### Youth Club

The Youth Club meets on Friday nights during term times from September. Junior Youth Club (P5-7) is from 6.30 - 8.15pm with Senior Youth Club (S1-3) from 8.30 - 10.00 pm.

All local children are welcome. New children can come along as guests for a couple of Fridays before joining.

Both in-house sports/leisure activities are provided, as well as occasional trips.

There is a Management Committee and parents/guardians also participate in the rota.

Terrific value at £1 per night with a £5 annual membership fee! Why not join up in the new session and make new friends! Contact Mr Ian Tuck 850645.

### Exercise Class

Each Wednesday, in term time, there is a chance to take part in an hour long session of gentle exercise in the Village Hall. Classes start at 1.00pm. There is a charge with concessions for senior citizens.

そうとうそうそうそうとうそうそうとうとう かっとう かっとう かっとう かんしょ

### Free

Since 2002, a simple (but not simplistic!) meeting has been held in the Hall on the first Sunday of every month. It includes prayer, a cappella singing from the psalms and reading and learning from the Bible. The aim is to provide contemporary teaching of the Christian faith so that people leave with a clearer knowledge of how God relates to our lives – theology graduates from the Free Church College, Edinburgh, have taken part. People from all different denominations (and none) are welcome. In addition, informal Bible studies/discussion groups are held locally by arrangement and our summer activity week includes café, kids club, football training and topical theme nights for adults.

Upcoming activities -

Summer – 24 –31 July (see local notice

Activities boards)

Meetings - 27 July (special summer service,

no service 6 July), thereafter first

Sunday of each month (all 3:30pm)

Contact – D Gillies, 850607

Want to advertise your regular Hall activities?

Well, just hand the text of your advertisement to a committee member, or better still put it on a floppy!

It will then be included with this newsletter each quarter.

For all hall bookings, please contact Mrs Slessor on 850726.

Thank you!